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I am writing to offer assistance from the Department of Justice as your agency prepares 
for and carries out the mission of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 
(Recovery Act). 
 

Federal agencies will shortly begin distributing Recovery Act funds.  It is important to 
note that they must do so in accordance with all nondiscrimination and equal opportunity statutes, 
regulations, and Executive Orders that apply to the distribution of funds under the Recovery Act.  
Agencies that grant funds also must ensure that their recipients and subrecipients comply with 
Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 (prohibiting race, color, and national origin 
discrimination including language access for limited English proficient persons), Section 504 of 
the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 (prohibiting disability discrimination), Title IX of the Education 
Amendments of 1972 (prohibiting sex discrimination in education and training programs), the 
Age Discrimination Act of 1975 (prohibiting age discrimination in the provision of services), and 
a variety of program-specific statutes with nondiscrimination requirements.   

 
Other civil rights laws may impose additional requirements on recipients and 

subrecipients.  These laws include, but are not limited to, Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 
1964 (prohibiting race, color, national origin, religion, and sex discrimination in employment), 
the Americans with Disabilities Act (prohibiting disability discrimination in employment and in 
services provided by State and local governments, businesses, and non-profit agencies), and the 
Fair Housing Act (prohibiting race, color, national origin, age, family status, and disability 
discrimination in housing), as well as any other applicable civil rights laws.   
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 Attached is a brief notice containing a summary of civil rights obligations of Federal 
agencies providing assistance and of the recipients and subrecipients of that assistance.  Please 
post this notice on your agency’s website(s) that applicants and recipients will use to apply for  
Recovery Act funds and on all other relevant websites.  We also ask that you add to your posting 
contact information for your agency’s external civil rights office(s) to help ensure that your 
agency’s employees, as well as current and potential recipients and subrecipients, understand and 
comply with these laws.  The notice should also be available to members of the public.  This 
memorandum and the attachment are being sent to you in both pdf and fully accessible text 
format.  
  
 If you or your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact John Wodatch, Section 
Chief, Disability Rights Section, at (202) 307-0663, (202) 514-0301 (TDD), for information 
concerning disability-related questions.  Information may also be found at:  www.ada.gov.  For 
all other civil rights questions, please contact Merrily Friedlander, Section Chief, Coordination 
and Review Section, at (202) 307-2222, (202) 307-2678 (TDD).  The Coordination and Review 
Section’s website may be found at:  www.usdoj.gov/crt/cor. 
  
 We look forward to working with you to ensure that your recipients of Federal financial 
assistance through the Recovery Act operate their programs in a nondiscriminatory manner. 
 
Attachment 
 
 


